BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

TOWN OF SUTTON REGULAR MEETING AUGUST 23, 2016

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: John Silverberg, Ken Malo, Jr., Tammi Marois

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, Judy Bater

Absent: William Fredericks, Diane Miller, James Malley

Guest/s Present: None

Call to Order: John Silverberg opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:04 PM.

Approve Minutes: Tabled

Department Update: Cheryl stated we have a company Strategic Environmental Services at 362 Putnam Hill Road. They applied for a permit to haul hazardous waste with DEP. After various concerns with various departments were brought to light John Silverberg called a site visit meeting with DEP, Conservation, Fire Dept. and John Couture. John stated that they have very limited equipment. They do not store any hazardous material on site. Manchaug water well head and wetlands were some areas of concern. All concerns were put to rest. Fire Department had no concerns. John stated we may consider some type of regulations for hazardous waste haulers in the future. Cheryl stated the State would be coming to Sutton to conduct mosquito surveillance including trapping to test for WNV since we do not participate in the Central Mass. Mosquito Control Project. Neighboring towns have had mosquitoes test positive for WNV so it is most likely in Sutton, as well. Cheryl went to Purgatory Chasm today because they are a PWS and have been issued a boil water oil by the State. They had the restrooms posted and hand sanitizer. She also discovered they hold weddings there and they need to pull catering permits. Ray Gauthier inspected the schools. The elementary school is changing one of the coolers and they did not send specs to the BOH office or submit plans. Cheryl stated that they are not allowed to use this kitchen until the BOH approves. They will serve boxed lunches. Sutton Falls Beach was closed due positive testing of E.coli. Retest was good and the beach re-opened. A pig has been loose in Manchaug. Quite elusive for a while. It was finally caught by a resident. This pig was for slaughter. The flu vaccine is en route. Judy participated in the webinar for flu vaccine reimbursement this month. Cheryl went to the training class.

Local Upgrades/Variances: None

Jim Malley Local Upgrade Approvals – Review: 33 Singletary Avenue - requesting tank 22' to the Well. Jim asked for the Boards opinion and all agreed to have him move the tank to have 50' to the Well. All agreed enough room to do that.

Sutton Falls - Yurt Variance: Judy stated that she received an email from Lynn, secretary for the plumbing inspector and stated that Roger (Owner of Sutton Falls) agreed to install piping for laundry hook-up in lieu of variance. Judy stated that Roger never notified her that he was no longer asking for a variance. Judy stated this was a State Plumbing Code Variance that needs the blessing of the Board of Health. Variance request no longer needed.

Old/New Business: None

Other Business: None

ABSENT

ABSENT

Next Meeting: September 27, 2016

Motion to Adjourn at 7:30 PM: Ken Malo - Seconded Tammi Marois - Unanimous - Approved.

_John Silverberg, Chairman

William Fredericks, Vice Chairman

January Julian Tammi Marois, Member

Ken Malo, Jr., Member

Diane Miller, Member